



Area Service Committee Minutes

July 5th, 2026

Call To Order @

Meeting open by Sean F (Facilitator)

Reading of service prayer, traditions and concepts.

Roll Call

Executive Body	Servants	Here / Absent
Facilitator – Interim	Sean F	H
Co-facilitator	Toby	H
Recorder	Tasha	H
Co-recorder	Dylan	H
Treasurer	Sydney	H
Assistant Treasurer	Joey	H
RCMI	Rusty F	H
RCMII	Robert Mitchell	H
<u>Subcommittees</u>		
Activities	Rebecca	H
Common Welfare	Leann	H
H&I	Tomas	H
Literature Bank	Katherine	H
Assistant Literature Bank	Andy	H
Policy	Timothy	H
Public Relations	Fabianne D	H

#	Group	Attendance
1	Another Chance	Y
2	Breakfast Club	N
3	Clean and Free	Y
4	Clean House	N
5	Courage to Change	N



6	Desen-cad-eNAdos	N
7	Eastside	Y
8	El Nuevo Camino	N
9	Far Out	Y
10	Freedom Group	N
11	Get Lit	Y
12	Here and Now	Y
13	Hill Country	Y
14	Just for Today	Y
15	Just for Tonight	N
16	Manor Meeting Makers	N
17	Men at Work	Y
18	Miracles and Solutions	Y
19	More Will Be Revealed	Y
20	Never Alone	Y
21	New Beginnings	Y
22	New Hope	Y
23	New Way of Living	N
24	Non-Fiction Addiction	Y
25	Our Gift	Y
26	Out and about	N
27	Primary Purpose	N
28	Regeneration X	Y
29	Right Stuff	Y
30	Searching and Fearless Women	Y
31	Serenity First (one group with New Hope possibly)	Y
32	Serenity the NA Way	Y
33	South Austin Recovery	N
34	Spiritual Mechanics	Y
35	Spiritual Seekers	Y
36	Stay N Change	N
37	The Twelve Steps to Freedom	Y
38	Tuesday at Last	Y
39	Twisted Sisters	Y
40	We Can	Y
41	Willingness To Try	N
42	Young, Clean, and Free	N

Groups Active in Area: 41* (Serenity First merged with New Hope, **Pending Confirmation**)



Groups Present: **27**
Number of groups for a consensus: 22
Last Month Minutes Approved 2:**16**pm

****Get Consensus of Last month's meeting minutes.**

1. OPEN FORUM

- Please email all reports to: asc@ctana.org & recorder@ctana.org
Also email to the recorders: tcooper0424@gmail.com & jayracho552@gmail.com
[Group Contact Form](#)
- AREA MINUTES LOCATED AT: [Downloads – Central Texas Area Narcotics Anonymous](#)
- Geo will use the open forum for 15 minutes to explain the new calendar for the website.

2. ADMINISTRATIVE BODY REPORTS

- **Facilitator – Sean F:**

Guess who's back, once again, Areas back, tell a friend...!
For real, tell a friend.

We will have Geo utilizing the open forum for 15 minutes to explain the new calendar for the website.

There is not much to report for the month. I was able to attend a couple subcommittee meetings. I am grateful for the members volunteering within the subcommittees.

We are all freely giving of ourselves to help others, for we know that Narcotics Anonymous works! Now, let's have a great area!

Conduct During Area Service Committee Meetings:

To ensure a productive and respectful environment during CTANA Area Service Committee (ASC) meetings, please observe the following principles outlined in Section Two of the CTANA Area Service Policy, mutual respect is the expected standard of conduct throughout the ASC meeting.

Essential Concepts for Meeting Conduct:

- Remarks must be focused on clarifying and understanding the proposal at hand.
- Do not repeat points that have already been discussed regarding the proposal.
- The Facilitator will close discussion on proposals when appropriate.
- It is not permitted to attack another member's motives.
- If you wish to speak, please raise your hand and wait for recognition from the Facilitator.



- Do not speak negatively about ideas that are not currently being considered.
- Refrain from arguing against your own ideas.
- If the Facilitator interrupts, you must yield to the floor immediately.
- Interruptions or disturbances to the body are not allowed.
- With consensus, the Facilitator may set a time limit for discussion on specific subjects.

Report Concluded at 2:47pm

- **Co-Facilitator – Toby:**

Glad to be back with you all this month. Apologies for missing last month's meeting — appreciate you all carrying things forward without me.

The Anniversary Party showed me how well a group of volunteers came together for our purpose. Thank you to the activities committee, and everyone who helped.

Nothing major to report, other than one update: I changed the organization type for PR so that our entry for the Pride Festival comes in a lot lower. Should help our budget there.

Looking forward to seeing everyone and catching up on where things stand.

Report Concluded at 2:48pm

- **Recorder – Tasha:**

- Please email all reports if you want them accurate to: recorder@ctana.org
- Please speak clearly during the group reports and please state:
 - o Your Name and Last Initial
 - o Group Name
 - o Location
 - o Date & Time of Meeting

Report concluded at 2:49pm

- **Treasurer - Sydney:**

Overview of the CTANA Treasurer's Report for June 2026.

Financial Overview:

Beginning Balance (06/01/26): \$5,886.56

Total Receipts (June 2026): \$5,614.40

Total Expenses (June 2026): \$2,634.22

Ending Balance (06/30/26): \$8,866.74

Account Breakdown:

Available Balance: The available amount to spend in the Chase account is \$6,023.86.



Reserves: \$1,750.00 is designated for the prudent reserve, and \$752.07 remains from the literature order/H&I book drive.

Reconciled Ending Balance: \$8,535.93.

Key Activity Deposits: Total receipts included various sources such as 7th Tradition contributions, literature sales, t-shirt sales, and campout reimbursements.

Expenses: Major expenditures included a NAWS literature order (\$1,475.50), storage fees, printing costs, and event-related payments such as speaker panels and t-shirt orders.

Reconciliation Notes: The treasurer noted that May deposits were processed on June 1st, impacting the bank reconciliation. Additionally, a NAWS literature order was not yet received by the report date, potentially resulting in two bills in the following month.

Profitability: The area generated a \$376.53 profit from t-shirt sales and donations.

Administrative Information:

Outstanding Checks: \$330.81 in outstanding checks for June 2026.

Monthly Fee Waiver: The \$15 monthly service fee was waived for the statement period due to meeting qualifying activity requirements.

Questions and/or comments:

Tomas: What did you say was left over from the bookdrive.

Sydney: There is \$752 left over from book drive to spend.

Report concluded at 2:52pm

- **RCM 1 – Rusty F:**

The next Tejas Bluebonnet Region of NA (TBRNA) Regional Service Committee meeting (RSC) will be held 9am-5pm on August 8th 2026 9am-5pm hybrid, hosted by our area here in Austin at the Friends Meeting of Austin meetinghouse at 3701 E Martin Luther King Jr Blvd #3, Austin, TX 78721.

All are welcome and anyone can bring a proposal - here's the link:

<https://us06web.zoom.us/j/9945589344?pwd=ndVn99JHeqCCAYzTQbVtKoFEO3PK9m.1&amz=omn=8965381476>

Meeting ID: 994 558 9344

Passcode: tbrna

Service opportunities:

Adopt an inmate facilitator - 2 yr. term, 2 yr. clean time requirement

Literature review - 2 yr. term, 3 yr. clean time requirement

Co-treasurer - 2 yr. term, 5 yr. clean time requirement



Please see the TBRNA policy for further details:

<https://tbrna.org/sites/default/files/documents/TBRNA%20Policy%20November%202025%20Final.pdf>

Updates from NA World Service Conference (WSC):

WSC will be held every 3 years from now on. Our region will select a new RD/RDA after each WSC to match up timing for better continuity in these service positions.

Other countries have growing fellowships while the U.S. fellowship is not really growing. Investing in Public Relations work seems to be the thing that makes a difference in attracting new members. The Houston Area PR has its own Facebook page which is public facing and is run by their PR subcommittee.

From the RD/RDA team: All GSRs should be attending the annual regional assembly meeting. Should we put it in CTANA policy that it's required or expected that GSRs attend? The regional assembly is held on a Saturday in March every year virtually on Zoom ~10am-2pm. The date is usually announced at the February RSC, which can be short notice for some folks. I can ask if our region can set a standing date for the regional assembly if that's preferable.

Money matters:

The region has a \$440.93 working balance including prudent reserves. We have a \$2000.00 upcoming expense for the insurance policy that covers all groups in the region. The regional treasury audit should have happened last weekend but we likely won't see results until the next RSC.

TBRCNA 2026 made enough money to replenish the seed money used to hold the conference, and the remaining profit was \$866.68. This money was donated back to TBRNA, and a proposal was passed to change how TBRCNA profits are handled. Previously, 50% of profits were immediately donated to NAWS. TBRNA will ensure that seed \$ is available for the next year's TBRCNA regardless of whether the convention loses money. TBRNA will continue donating 20% of the working balance excluding prudent reserves to NAWS. Both proposals that our area brought to the region were not discussed because the body decided that the issues had already been settled in the past when similar proposals were passed.

Those proposals we brought were:

1) to move all RSC meeting to a fully virtual format until the TBRNA budget had remained in the positive including prudent reserve for at least one calendar year and

2) to *not* buy a second owl conference camera until the TBRNA budget had remained in the positive including prudent reserve for at least one calendar year. I blocked the facilitator's decision to remove proposal 1) from the floor because the proposal was different from the past proposal that he had brought last year for discussion at TBRNA.



The straw poll backed the facilitator's decision. So, we'll see what else our region can figure out re: fixing the budget. Any other ideas on how to help our region financially are welcome.

Action items:

1) Please announce TBRNA 2027 committee meetings & convention! Details below under upcoming events.

2) Question for GSRs to take back to the groups: do we want to continue holding our regional convention TBRNA? Is it providing what we want it to provide to our fellowship? Is it worth the cost and effort required to hold it each year? Any changes would not take effect until after TBRNA 2029 because venues are already reserved.

3) Our area is hosting the next RSC on Saturday August 8th 2026. The RSC will pay at most \$250 for the venue rental. I have rented the Friends Meeting of Austin space for that day for \$250 and a \$50 refundable safety deposit. I've attached the rental contract, payment receipt, facility use guidelines and closing checklist for y'all to refer to, and I've sent a scan of the carbonless check copies to the treasurer and facilitator / co-facilitator.

It's customary for the hosting area to serve lunch. I'd like to propose that our area cover up to \$450 for food costs for ~25-35 people. I can front that cost and get reimbursed or take a check today, keep receipts and return any unspent money - up to you'all! I'm thinking a sandwich bar might be easiest to set up and clean up on a budget.

All are welcome at the regional service committee meeting Saturday August 8th. I will need some helpers on Aug. 8th between 8am-9am for setup, 11am-1pm for serving food, and 5-6:30pm for cleanup. I need 2-5 volunteers willing to help with setup, lunch service, and cleanup. Some folks from our region will be helping with setup and cleanup too, so lunch service is where I'll need the most help. If we opt for picking up food, I will need folks from our area to do the pickup since I'll have to be present during the service committee meeting.

Upcoming events:

Note: anyone can directly upload events to the TBRNA page.

<https://tbrna.org/submit-event>

If your group is holding an event, please upload it there as well as on the CTANA website!

If you have issues, I can add those events to the TBRNA website for you - just email me the details and flyers.

Starting June 20th - TBRNA 2027 subcommittee planning meetings!



They'll be in hybrid format at 10am on the following Saturdays: June 20, August 15, September 19, October 17, November 21, December 19, January 16, January 30 and February 6.

In person at: 1513 E. Yager Lane Austin, TX 78753 Our Savior Lutheran Church, Room #113.

On zoom at :

<https://us06web.zoom.us/j/85310129935?pwd=3ae8bMgnw3lAcftHbLktZRoBjyQ4rO.1>

Meeting ID: 853 1012 9935

Please email Tink at tinksnabox@gmail.com if you have questions.

TSTB group anniversary 'Sing and Eat' celebration July 18th 6-9pm in Houston. Link for details:

<https://tbrna.org/event/sing-eat>

Miracles & Solutions group 33rd anniversary celebration Sept. 3-5 in Austin. Link for details:

<https://tbrna.org/event/miracles-and-solutions-33rd-anniversary-celebration>

Primary Purpose group 12th anniversary celebration Sept 19th 6-8:30pm in Austin.

Link for details:

<https://tbrna.org/event/primary-purpose-12th-anniversary-party>

TBRCNA 2027 will be Feb. 12-14th 2027 in Austin! Please pre-register here:

<https://tbrcna.org/>

And check out the facebook page: <https://www.facebook.com/share/g/1JaJ3Ei39C/>

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:09pm

- **RCM 2 – Robert Mitchel:**

-Nothing to report, Grateful to be of service.

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:09pm

- **Policy - Timothy H:**

3 new GSR's: Lucas, Heather, Alan

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:11pm

- **Literature Bank – Katherine:**

-Get Report from Katherine

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:14pm

➤ **Subcommittee Reports**



- **Activities – Rebecca L.:**

The last event we hosted was our 43rd anniversary event.

A few key issues with this event:

- The area seems to have grown and this venue is too small for this event now.
- I was told people were leaving within minutes of arriving, due to it being so compact and hot.
- We started planning late, (6ish weeks) so it was a bit thrown together.
- We had electricity issues including plugs not working in the kitchen, plugs not working on certain walls in the main room, not having enough extension cords, then using too many plugs on too many extension cords on the one working wall.
- The food got cold.
- I planned the timing of the event, without actually letting the speakers know, and had to adjust because not everyone could stay the whole time.
- I forgot to pass the basket during the speakers and have one by the food, so the basket was only passed once.
- I also did not make proper arrangements for the keys, so set up started late because we had to wait for someone to come open up the area that wasn't aware we were waiting for them.

A few key Highlights:

- Our speakers were wonderful, powerful, and did a great job.
 - Our area chair and co chair did so much heavy lifting in trying to make this event work even with all my last minute planning.
 - Many volunteers showed up early and stayed late to help with a chaotic set up and clean up.
 - The treasurer took so much off my mind by being there to sell shirts and collect donations.
 - The history speakers were a new experience for me and I believe it was one of the most important things I've ever heard. A stark reminder that there are many addicts in this area that have been fighting and staying so that someone like me can reap the benefits of being a part of a large and thriving area that was cultivated long ago.
- As I have always said, the only thing I know about my higher power is they show up Way before I do. This was a perfect reminder of that.

Our last activities subcommittee:



-We will be getting together with Miracles and Solutions to support their convention that falls on our world wide unity day. So that we can have that moment of silence there, together.

-We want to have an event on Oct. 24th and Aug. 14th.

-August 15th event will be a talent no talent show, with Karaoke, and a dirty soda station. I will bring receipts for reimbursement. But for now I know a karaoke rental runs about (\$60), stuff for a dirty soda station will be about (\$100) and we'll have people donate snacks. Like chips and dips.

We want this to be at 5555, I'm waiting on confirmations.

-Oct. 24th will be our holiday/fall party. We want everyone to have a chance to wear their costumes twice and come celebrate with us. We'll get more details settled soon.

Also, final announcement... I am pregnant. So, our December event will be when I am about 8 months along, I may need a lot more help and coverage for that event.

Also, I'm not sure if I'm supposed to have actual titles for my subcommittee... but it's just me and Andy, Fabianne, Alex, and Sean who attend regularly. And I know they all have prior commitments. I will continue to bribe with food if needed for more attendance, even if I have to provide my own. The meetings are always much better with help.

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:21pm

- **Common Welfare – Leanne:**

The Common Welfare subcommittee met on 6-29-26 with four people in attendance. We discussed the following items.

The final details of the Unity through Diversity Speaker Panel at RFATX.

Common Welfare will have money to return to the Area from the amount left over from the Speaker Panel. That amount will be verbally reported since this report has been turned in prior to the event. Will return \$120 from the event.

In addition, Common Welfare has received another request from Florida to meet per Zoom to answer questions about starting a Common Welfare Subcommittee in the Bay Area.

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:24pm

- **H&I – Tomas S:**

I went to the regional H&I subcommittee meeting on May 31, 2026, via ZOOM @ 7pm - 8pm; 5 areas were in attendance and gave reports; regional elections happened,



and we discussed having an H&I learning day on Sept. 12, 2026, in San Antonio, TX, from 1pm - 6pm. The address is TBA. I also got to go with Kent to CTTC this month.

My opinion: The clients are really attentive to the message of NA. They participate in opening the meetings with Kent, getting their key tags, and sharing at the end. It was cool to see and be a part of. Tony C. is still stepping in for Pat H. for Lit. chair as Pat recovers from surgery.

We still have an open position for Recorder on our subcommittee.

Tasha oriented 2 members and emailed me with all the proper information to update the H & I volunteer list. At our last H & I subcommittee meeting on May 31st, we had 4 members show up for orientation, and only two met the clean time of 6 months required. I mentioned before and during orientation, the clean time of 6 months required & 2 members sat through the orientation and filled out the information required for a successful orientation at the end of the orientation. I don't realize until I'm updating the volunteers list and see the clean date does not equal 6 months, and then I reach out.

This subcommittee is currently carrying the NA message into 9 facilities, and we still need help with co-coordinators for CTTC, Cross Creek, Halbert Unit, and Rock Springs. This concludes my report for June 2026.

Thank you all for the job you each are doing.

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:33pm

- **Public Relations – Fabianne D:**

The Public Relations Subcommittee had a productive and energized meeting with several important outreach projects moving forward.

A quote from the Public Relations Handbook captures the spirit of what we are building together: "It is through the unity of members in their service efforts... that helps the NA message of recovery grow."

Meeting Schedules:

- Meeting schedules have been picked up.
- They will be brought to ASC on July 5, 2026.
- This will help make sure groups and members have updated information available to share in the community.

Poster Day:

- Poster Day is scheduled for July 12, 2026.



- The time has been updated to 9:00 AM – 10:00 AM.
- Coffee and donuts will be available at RAFTX.
- Posters were picked up from storage.
- Washi tape was purchased so we can creatively cover outdated details on older flyers and still make good use of the materials we already have.
- Geo will order updated posters.- done
- The updated posters should take approximately 48 hours.
- Members are encouraged to announce Poster Day at their homegroups and help get flyers distributed.
- We also discussed possibly adding a contest element and following up with Todd about that idea.

Austin Pride:

- Austin Pride is scheduled for August 22, 2026, from 8:00 AM – 5:00 PM.
- The booth cost is \$375.
- Toby was able to update the CTANA account settings and advised that we move forward with payment.
- Toby also assured us that CTANA should receive a good booth location.
- The booth space will be 10' x 10'.
- The booth includes one 8' table and two folding chairs.

Austin Pride Booth Ideas:

We had a lot of great brainstorming around making the Austin Pride booth welcoming, visible, and useful to the community.

Ideas discussed included:

- Stickers
- Rainbow-themed items
- Water
- Fold-up fans
- Bracelets
- String backpacks
- Buttons that say "Ask Me About NA"
- A game or interactive activity
- A Wheel of Fortune-style activity
- QR codes for easy access to meeting information
- A backdrop or background from storage
- A possible 3D camera setup, depending on electricity availability
- Tablecloth
- Trifold display, although there were concerns about the current one
- Canopy or tent request
- Coolers
- Fans

The booth should also serve as a cooling station, especially because the event will be held



in August. Water, fans, shade, and easy access to NA information will be important. Robert Mitchell is gathering more details about possible giveaway items, including fans, stickers, bracelets, and string backpacks.

Newsletter:

- The newsletter is gaining fresh momentum.
- Holly has volunteered to help with the newsletter.
- I also met with the new newsletter facilitator, Lou, and Andie to brainstorm upcoming newsletter ideas.
- We discussed possible content, how to make the newsletter more engaging, and how to support a smooth transition.
- We also discussed the transfer of the Google Drive so the newsletter materials, files, and past resources can be organized and accessible moving forward.
- Geo will send an email dump to help gather information and content for the Newsletter.

Overall PR Momentum this was a strong and productive PR meeting. There is clear movement happening with community outreach, updated materials, Austin Pride planning, and the newsletter. The energy around PR is building, and there are several opportunities for members to get involved in service, creativity, and carrying the message in a visible and welcoming way.

“The efforts undertaken by each member are absolutely essential to the success of our worldwide fellowship.”

Web Servant - Stephanie & Geo:

Reminder to ASC, please submit all:

- Website requests by email to webmaster@ctana.org
- Trusted servant changes, and email address contact info changes to recorder@ctana.org.

Phoneline Report - Geo & Tony C.

Fellowship Development Report: OPEN

PI Report: OPEN

Newsletter Report: New member Holly

Questions and/or comments: None

Report concluded at 3:49pm

➤ **Welcome New GSR's and Group Reports:**

New GSR's:



Lucas R: Just for Today

Heather: Spiritual Seekers

Alen: Men at Work

Group Reports:

Clean and Free: GSR Timothy H. - Will be moving locations next year.

Far Out Group - GSR Irene S: Location: 300 Crystal Falls Pkwy, Leander, TX 78641. This group meets every Monday from 7:00pm to 8:00pm.

Hear and Now: - GSR Noah: They have ASL at this meeting. There is help at this meeting for Deaf and hard of hearing people.

Just for Today: - Toni B: All positions are available and they need help!!

Last Chance Group - GSR Daniel: They may be shutting down due to low attendance - Meets at 6:30p on Wednesday. Please go out and support this group. They are located in Leander in a big yellow building on top of a hill.

Miracles & Solutions - GSR Billy B: Miracles and Solutions will be celebrating its anniversary on September 3, 4, and 5. The event will be held at 6000 Middlefiskville Rd., Austin, Texas. We meet twice a day every day.

New Hope - GSR Christina: South Austin Church of the Nazarene, 6711 Menchaca Rd, Austin, TX, 78745, New Hope meets Tuesday's from 7:30pm - 8:30pm, and Thursday's from 7:00pm - 8:00pm in the large room 'sanctuary' up front, just off the large open room. Look for the double doors and the purple NA sign.

Non-Fiction Addiction - GSR's Dylan S & Toni : Group meets every Monday and Thursday from 8:00pm to 9:00pm. Currently they have 2 recovery centers that go to the meetings.

Our Gift - GSR Michael: Located at: 1700 County RD 305 in Jarrell, TX. Meets Thursday nights from 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm. They have good coffee. There's a big white cross in front close to the street and a lighted cross on the front of the church.

Searching and Fearless Women - GSR Amy D: Currently meets every Sunday at 11:00 AM CDT, zoom ID: 303 345 8657, pw: 12345.

Serenity the NA Way: GSR Tony - Meets Thursday 6:30 pm - 7:45 pm, Hope House, 1301 S Elm St, Georgetown, TX, 78626, White House on the corner of 13th and Elm.

Tuesday at Last - GSR Diane L: Need more Home Group members. Meets on Tuesdays at 7:00pm.

Twelve Steps of Freedom - GSR Ryan S: Their timeframe online is wrong. Meets on Saturdays from 7:30p-8:45p. Geo fixed during the meeting.



Twisted Sisters: - GSR Alex R: NA Women's Meeting, Twisted Sisters continues to meet weekly and welcomes all women seeking recovery. We currently have 3 homegroup members and are always excited to welcome new women into service and fellowship. We encourage anyone looking for a homegroup to come check us out. Format: Hybrid (In-person and Zoom), EVERY TUESDAY @7pm, In-Person Location: 1513 Yager Ln, Austin, TX 78753, Zoom Information: <https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7646023457>

We Can - GSR Robert C: Meet every Thursday at 7:30pm-9:00pm. Ring the bell and they will open the door. Announce to groups that they need support.

➤ **Old Business:**

- Concerns:

- NONE

- Proposals:

- NONE

➤ **New Business:**

- **Concerns** (Take back to Groups):

- **Questions for GSRs to take back to the groups:**

- Do we want to continue holding our regional convention TBRCNA?
 - Is it providing what we want it to provide to our fellowship?
 - Is it worth the cost and effort required to hold it each year?

- **Note:** Any changes would not take effect until after TBRCNA 2029 because venues are already reserved.

- **Proposals** (Take back to Groups):

- **Possible Policy Change:** Should we put it in CTANA policy that it's required or expected that GSRs attend?

- The regional assembly is held on a Saturday in March every year virtually on Zoom ~10am-2pm.
 - The date is usually announced at the February RSC, which can be short notice for some folks.

- **Note:** Rusty can ask if our region can set a standing date for the regional assembly if that's preferable.

➤ **Elections and Nominations:** -None-



All the Area positions information is available online at CTANA.ORG - under downloads - Area Policy.

Open Positions at Area: Under PR: Fellowship Development, and PI.

Next ASC will be the first Sunday of the month, **August 2nd, 2026.**

Meeting concluded at **4:09pm**